MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor and Town Council

FROM:

Greenways Commission BWAN P.C.

Peter Calingaert, Chair

SUBJECT:

Long-Term Parking on Bolinwood Drive

DATE:

December 17, 2003

An important parking area for access to the Bolin Creek Trail is on Bolinwood Drive. The Commission has noted that recently cars have been parked in this location for several days at a time. This storage of vehicles on the street results in sharply reduced parking for people accessing the trail or walking to the University.

The Commission voted unanimously (6-0) to recommend that the Council investigate the matter and take any reasonable action that would be required to prevent long-term parking in this location.

Voting yes were Peter Calingaert (Chair), Bill Bracey (Vice Chair), Jim Earnhardt, Mary Ann Freedman, Glenn Parks, and Robert Verboon